
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Ministry of Energy,  
Northern Development 
and Mines 

Office of the Minister 

77 Grenville Street, 10th Floor 
Toronto ON  M7A 2C1 
Tel.: 416-327-6758 

Ministère de l’Énergie, 
du Développement du Nord 
et des Mines 

Bureau du ministre 

77, rue Grenville, 10e étage 
Toronto ON  M7A 2C1 
Tél. : 416 327-6758 

MC-994-2020-1148 

December 17, 2020 

Mr. Richard Dicerni 
Chair 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
PO Box 2319 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Mr. Dicerni: 

I am writing to you today to inform you that under the authority of section 28.6.1 of the 
Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, I am, with the approval of the Lieutenant Governor in 
Council represented by Order in Council, issuing a directive to the OEB to amend Hydro 
One Networks Inc. (Hydro One)’s electricity transmission licence to include a requirement 
that it proceed to develop and seek all necessary approvals for a new 230 kilovolt (kV) 
double-circuit transmission line from the existing Chatham Switching Station to the new 
Lakeshore Transformer Station to be located at Leamington Junction (“Chatham to 
Lakeshore Line”), including associated station facilities to connect the Chatham to 
Lakeshore Line (“Project) at the terminal stations.  

The Project was assessed by the Independent Electricity System Operator (IESO) 
through a planning report, entitled “Need for Bulk Transmission Reinforcement in the 
Windsor-Essex Region” (dated June 13, 2019). The report recommended a new 
transmission line west of Chatham as the appropriate solution required to meet expected 
demand growth and system needs of the region. The report identified an in-service date 
prior to the winter of 2025-2026 and the IESO had subsequently issued a letter to Hydro 
One (dated June 11, 2019), requesting Hydro One initiate work on the Project and the 
associated station facilities in order to achieve the required in service date. 
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The licence amendments required by this directive will further support the timely 
development of this transmission line. I appreciate the OEB’s actions in this regard.  

Sincerely, 

The Honourable Greg Rickford 
Minister of Energy, Northern Development and Mines 

Enclosure 

c: Susanna Zagar, Chief Executive Officer, OEB 
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